
 

During the month of November, the Sector experienced a 30% decrease in Major 
Crime; a 38% increase in violent crime (8 incidents reported in 2008 compared to 11 
in 2009) and a 39% decrease in property crime (59 incidents reported in 2008 
compared to 36 in 2009). The 11 violent crimes reported included: 1 Aggravated 
Assault (Domestic related), 3 Aggravated Assaults and 7 robberies. Of the 11 
violent incidents reported 7 of them have been cleared and the remaining 4 are still 
being investigated by detectives. The current trend in Property Crime is thefts 
related to motor vehicles.

During the next month our focus is going to be on robberies in the Fulton and 
Church Hill North neighborhoods, officers will be walking and on directed patrol 
assignments in those areas. We will also continue to watch for trends in burglaries 
and thefts related to motor vehicles in other neighborhoods. 

With the Holiday Season here and the time change it is important that you remain 
alert and aware of our surroundings. You should always park in well lighted areas 
and notify us if there is any street lights out. You should avoid carrying large sums 
of money and using ATM’s at night. Also place packages in the trunk of your vehicle 
where they can’t be seen. 

Crime Trends for September:
•Church Hill – no current trend.
•Chimborazo – no current trend.
•Church Hill North – residential burglaries.
•Fulton – violent crime – robbery.
•Oakwood – no current trend.
•Union Hill – no current trend.

I want to thank the officers, detectives and community for their continued support 
in reducing crime within Sector 111. Also, I would like to wish you and your family a 
Happy & Safe Holiday.

Sincerely,
Lt. James Laino
First Precinct – Sector 111
2501 Q St.
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IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS
First Precinct – 646-0572

Non-emergency number 646-5100
Truancy Hotline – 646-ABCD (2223)

Drug Complaints 646-8123
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